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April 19, 2018
From:

Faculty Senate

To:

President Altenkirch

Dear Dr. Altenkirch,

The Faculty Senate discussed the Sexual Misconduct Policy (01.04.02) that you submitted to the Senate on January 29, 2018.

The Senate recognizes the need for a stringent policy that addresses sexual misconduct.  However, there are several issues in this policy that in the opinion of the Senate need revision.  

The most disconcerting issue is how this policy would be used if there are false allegations.  Chapter XIII deals with false and malicious allegations, but only states that “disciplinary action may be taken against the person making the complaint”.  There are several scenarios that are relevant here (i) students making false allegations after attempts to persuade an instructor for a better grade failed, (ii) false allegations, often made in conjunction with divorce cases, made by person(s) not associated with UAH, to whom the disciplinary actions outlined in Chapter XIII cannot be applied to.  

The mandatory reporting described in Chapter VI needs clarification; mandatory reporting cannot include actions witnessed or observed off campus.  If egregious acts are witnessed by UAH faculty or students off campus than it is at the discretion of the individual who observes the act to call police.  There cannot be mandatory reporting for off campus events, this would introduce an authoritarian mind-set that is incommensurate with academic ideals.
The itemization of “forbidden contacts”, chapter II, is counterproductive as it would allow for all other, non-mentioned contacts, which may however be equally or more offensive. That part of the policy should be re-worded so it is robust and comprehensive without the current level of specificity.   This would also alleviate the current very graphic and descriptive language, which is objectionable.
Furthermore, there is an objection to all language that penalizes contact to body parts made in a non-sexual context, such as for instance in sports events, Chapter ???  

In summary, it is the opinion of the Faculty Senate that aspects of the Sexual Misconduct Policy are in part too graphic, too limiting because of excessive specificity, and in other aspects too far-reaching.  The subject of false allegations is inadequately considered and deficient.
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